On Behalf of Stoke St Mary Parish Council we would like to register an OBJECTION with the following response against Planning Application No 37/19/0018:
_______________

This proposal was of such significant interest to the village of Stoke St Mary that 72 parishioners attended the Parish Council meeting to discuss the response to the planning application. We object to the planning application as follows:
 
Notwithstanding the ugly and thoroughly objectionable elevations of the previously approved Class Q application, about which we could do nothing, we are vehemently opposed to any proposal that further expands the scale (height and internal floor area), nature, footprint or appearance of the development or affects the settlement boundary of the village, directly or indirectly.
 
Furthermore, it is apparent that there is potential for a dangerous precedent to be set if this application were to be approved; whereby Class Q proposals are simply used and abused to establish an approval for an agricultural to residential conversion with the intention of revisiting the planning process later for a more sizeable development which would be ‘more aesthetically pleasing’ .
 
This application provides no value to the parish of Stoke St Mary, but serves only to improve the value of the land currently owned by Crown Estate.
__________________

Planning Officer for Stoke St Mary Parish Council
Rob Hossell
07805 075934
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